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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

Further to the notification issued 4 April 2025, we are pleased to advise that a kindergarten 
classroom, a bag storage area and storeroom in Building B at Harrington Street Public School, 
which were previously affected by mould, have now been re-opened for use. 

Remediation work took place between Saturday 10 May and Friday 30 May 2025 with 
appropriate safety measures in place, and included:  

• removal of affected wall sheets and linings 

• treating the internal wall cavity 

• temporarily removing and reinstalling plumbing, air-conditioning and electric systems 

• replacing and painting new walls 

• installing pinboard. 

Following repair work, the affected areas and surfaces were environmentally cleaned and 
dried with fans, air scrubbers and dehumidifiers to prevent any future potential mould from 
forming. 

An independent hygienist inspected and tested the rooms. They confirmed that each of their 
recommendations to address mould and prevent it returning have been addressed. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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